
TRIDENT TECHNICAL COLLEGE

Office of the President Berkeley Campus I Main Campus I Mount Pleasant Campus I Palmer Campus

December 13, 2016

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley

Post Office Box 12267
Columbia Sf 292H

Re: Trident Technical College Enterprise Campus Authority Annual Report

Dear Governor Haley:

In accordance with South Carolina Code of Laws Section 59-53-490, enclosed is the FY15-16
Annual Report of the Trident Technical College Enterprise Campus Authority. Thank you for
your support of Trident Technical College. Please contact me at (843) 574-6649 or

Helen.Sughrue@tridenttech.edu if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

JLL_,
Helen Sughr
Executive Assistant

Office of the preS\idrt
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TRIOENT TECHNICAL COLLEGE

TRIDENT TECHNICAL COLLEGE ENTERPRISE CAMPUS AUTHORITY
ANNUAL REPORT for FY 15-16

The enabling legislation to establish the Trident Technical College Enterprise Campus Authority

(TIC ECA)was siJned by Governor Mark Sanford on June 12, 2006, SCCode Section 59-53-460
Iet seq.

The purpose oft~e TTC ECA is to enhance the state's economic development efforts through the
location and development of high-technology businesses and industries.

A board consisting of all of the members of the TIC Area Commission governs the Trident

Technical College Enterprise Campus Authority. However, the TIC ECAis a separate and distinct
instrumentality of the State and provides the management, development, and operation of the
enterprise campujs. The TIC ECAdoes not have taxing power and is not required to pay taxes or

assessme~ts UPOj property or upon its activities and operations or income from these activities
or operations.

The TIC ECAis exempt from the State Procurement Code but must require competitive
solicitations. ThelTIC ECAprocurement policy was adopted by the TIC ECABoard on August

15, 2006, and it Wjasapproved by the Budget and Control Board on September 19, 2006. The
TIC ECABoard also adopted Bylaws on October 5, 2006. The procurement policy requires that
procurement activities be audited and that the policy be re-approved by the Budget and

Control Board evetry five years. The Budget and Control Board Procurement Services Division

of Audit & Certificrttn audited the TIC ECAprocurement activities in December, 2010. The
TIC ECABoard reaffirmed the procurement policy on March 15, 2011, and the Budget and
Control Board re-approved the procurement policy on May 2, 2011.

In FY15-16 the TTf SCA held no meetings. The TTC ECA had no expenses for FY15-16.

Respectfully subrllitted,
( .~

~~~d.D.
presid~~rIE
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